Forest House Surgery Patient Participation Group
Minutes of the meeting held on 03 November 2022 via Teams




1.	Present: 
Mal Gargett, Dave Bottomley, SM, Vicky Utting, Amanda Alexander, Mavis Robinson, Gill Taberer, Phillipa Foster and 
Doctor Watson
 
Apologies: Kim Tebbutt

2:	PPG Updates 
a) Men’s health - DB has turned the previous poster into a pamphlet. At the moment all the surgeries are snowed under with flu and covid injections and so the potential for Sat morning appointments is not possible. It was discussed that perhaps an evening/ Sat morning might be a good idea and to advertise it as “Health Checks for Men”. Texts could be sent out by the surgery to men about the event. The date of the event could go on the newsletter. MG, DB and Dr Watson will liaise about the date and the pamphlet. 

b) Questionaire - PF has sent it to Dr Watson to look at it. 

c)	Kidney support- KT joined the meeting at this point. They were aiming at the prevention of kidney diseases which also involves health living. A support group would involve a lot of support afterwards and that it might be better to signpost where to go for help. Again, patients could be targeted by text message similar to men’s health. KT will touch base with GT about the available leaflets. 
3.	Surgery news 
The patient list is now over 12,000 for the first time. 
Online enhanced access to your medical records should be going live on November 1st (stopped by the lawyers). Practices on the trial say their phone calls have been cut by a third. The surgery can shut down access totally or by clicking on do not show. Care home residents will not have access. There are a lot of safeguarding issues involved. All children over 16 can see their record. 13+ year old will discuss whether they want their parents present at their next appointment. 
Covid and flu injections have had a good take up. 
Plans are being drawn up re the expansion of the surgery and there is a meeting with the CCG on Monday to discuss this. 
4.	Any Other Business: 
SM said that there were problems at 8:30 am with patients who already had appointments and those waiting for on the day appointments at the door. She suggested that it would be better if the doors were opened a little earlier as used to happen. Dr Watson will investigate this issue. 
5.	Date of next meeting: 
MG will contact the members for a suitable day to meet in the new year. 
